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CHISELBOROUGH PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 8th of June 2016
Present: 
 Mr R Brown, Dr R Bulley, Mr A Pipe, Mr M Langdon, Mrs J Curzon
In Attendance:
 5 Members of the public, 

	1:
	Apologies for absence: District Councillor Ric Pallister.
	

	2:
	Declarations of Interest: None
	

	3:
	Public Forum: A Parishioner had contacted the Clerk regarding the lack of activity in tidying up the area around the BT exchange. KP has chased BT in the last month to ask them to cut the grass and will continue to chase this up.
	KP

	4:
	Minutes of the meeting: Held on the 11th of May 2016.  
These were agreed as a correct copy of events and signed.
Matters arising under:
	

	2014.07.12.04
	Now that we are aware our Small Improvement Scheme application was not successful this time we need to start to progress with the vehicle monitor setup. ML will get in touch with Highways to organise a date to do the monitoring.
	ML

	2014.10.15.04
	We are awaiting a decision from Chris Weeks at SCC Highways who needs to approve the barrier on the Chiselborough-Norton footpath. 
	AP

	2016.05.12
	AP has now put the page on the website which allows people to subscribe to the mailing list. AP asked that people sign up if they wish and we will continue to test this for another week or two.
	AP

	2016.05.15
	JC has contacted the PCSO for contact detail leaflets, there is a shortage but she has got hold of a PDF copy. This will be added to the website. If anyone is unable to print a copy please contact the council and they will print one for you.
	AP/KP/JC

	2016.05.16
	Plans for the Queen’s 90th birthday celebrations were put in the parish magazine. RBR ran through details of planned events at The Cat Head Inn.
	

	
	
	

	5:
	District Councillor’s Report: Ric Pallister - No report this month as RP is not present.
	

	
	
	

	6:
	County Councillor’s Report: Marcus Fysh
	

	
	No report this month as MF was not present. 
	

	
	
	

	7:
	Small Improvement Scheme:
	

	
	At the last meeting we were told that a grant had been allocated to Montacute from the last round of applications. There will be a further round of applications, we will need to do some homework before then with regards to the vehicle monitor.  
	

	
	
	

	8.01:
	Planning: The Crooked House, Fair Place – Proposed demolition of existing single storey extension and open porch and erection of new single storey extension with enclosed porch + internal alterations. The Parish Council were happy with this application on the understanding that when it is being built the common is not used for storage or rubbish and immediate neighbours have access to their properties at all times.
	

	8.02
	A Determination was received for 3 Taylors Orchard – Conversion of dwelling into two, erection of single storey rear extension with associated parking. Conditions were specified ref bin storage and foliage 
	

	8.03: 
	Waggoners Cottage – RBR has had no news on this since the last meeting.
	

	
	
	

	9:
	Update From Meeting Of Interested Parties In The Common:
	

	
	An email will go out to all interested parties to invite them to a meeting at RBU’s home on the 15th of June at 7pm. 
	

	
	
	

	10:
	Community Land Trust: 
	

	
	An offer of guidance and help has been given by the CLT to the relevant parties involved with the affordable housing on New Road. The also wish to make everyone aware that membership to the trust and a vote in the AGM is open to all surrounding villages not just Norton, people from other villages are also welcome to stand for positions on the board. Anyone can join the trust for £1. They are working on a leaflet of what they are and what they do.
They are still considering putting solar panels on the land behind Minchingtons Close.
	

	
	
	

	11:
	Parish Council Website: 
	

	
	A cookie notice has now been added to the website. 
	

	
	
	

	12:
	Telephone Box Adoption.
	

	
	Options are still being looked into for the defibrillator including costs, grants and training etc. RBU suggested we look into the set up of training of basic first aid for the village.
	

	
	
	

	13:
	Councillor Duties & Responsibilities:
	

	
	We are currently in the process of writing down what is involved in each role.
	

	
	
	

	14:
	Discuss Dog Poo Bin Quotations:
	

	
	Further concerns were raised about doo poo bins not being used properly. Costs have been obtained from SSDC for the repair of the dog poo bin, discussions just need to take place between the council to confirm which option they wish to go ahead with.
	

	
	
	

	15:
	Finance:
	

	15.01:
	A cheque for £353.52 payable to Zurich Municipal was signed to pay insurance renewal.  
	

	15.02:
	A cheque for £79.52 payable to SALC was signed for annual affiliation fees.
	

	15.03:
	A cheque for £477.97 payable to the Clerk for 3 months wages and expenses.
	

	15.04:
	Accounts for 2015/16 have now been submitted to the external auditor. KP announced the accounts inspection period, which will run from the 1st of July until the 11th of August. Anyone wishing to view the accounts need to contact ML to make an appointment to view, details are on the noticeboard and website.
	

	
	
	

	16:
	Reports: Ranger ML has asked that the Ranger come out in the next couple of weeks. He will be looking at the grids on New Road and tidying up on the Common around benches etc. The crossroads turning out on the A356 needs to be cut back and Hempalong path also needs some attention.
	

	
	Parish Land: Ray Bailey has now cut the bottom part of the Common. The sheep have now come off the top part and the electric fence is down. 
	

	
	Highways: Highways came out to look at the drains and are due to give us details of what they propose to do with the drains, ML will chase this up. They will come out again next week to assess potholes in the village.
	

	
	Rights of Way: A new gate post has now been installed on the bridalway. The permissive path has been cut and gates fixed. The footpath between the church and manor farm is quite overgrown, AP has reported this and it should be cut by the 15th of June. AP asked if we should put signs regarding dog fouling either side of the church yard. ML will try to get hold of further signs from the dog warden.
	

	
	
	

	17:
	Correspondence: KP announced the closure of Fox Hole Lane to Cod Lane from the 13th of Jun for 10 days. Details are on the website and noticeboard.
	

	
	
	

	
	RBR wished to discuss an agenda item from an earlier meeting regarding spraying behind butts. A farmer had sprayed the road side, which was intended to be in the public interest to improve  visibility. RBR confirmed with Highways that the verge should be cut back rather than sprayed in future. He has passed this information onto the farmer. 
	

	18:
	Points for New Business: None
	


The next Parish Meeting will be held at 7.30pm on Wednesday 13th of July 2016 
Signed _________________________               Date _______________________________
